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Beyond the Prescription... 
 
 As I’m sure everyone is aware of by now, High Point Clinic has once again changed drug screens from oral 

swabs back to urine drug screens. The whole issue of drug screens and what they represent has been a constant 

source of irritation to the entire staff and, I’m sure, to all of you as patients here at High Point as well. From the 
indignity of having someone watch  you pee, to having a nasty cotton wad stuck in your mouth for 10 minutes, it 

has not been pleasant. Plus the fact that people will frequently receive exorbitant bills from the testing company, 
stressing them both emotionally and fiscally. It has been, to say the least, a trying process for all of us. But to step back from 

all of this, I feel it is important to understand certain basic concepts surrounding the use of drug screens in addiction treatment, 

and why we do them. Ultimately, the underlying concept is one of trust. And although trust is a simple word, the ramifications 
of this simple word are quite profound. 

 The whole screwed up premise of drug screens is that since drug addicts lie, we have to do a test to see if they are 
telling the truth. There is really nothing else in the practice of medicine that is comparable or as offensive. There is no other 

test in the practice of medicine that assumes the patient is lying to you and is designed to determine if a patient is lying. That is 
insane! Especially when you realize that it is the medical field itself that has forced people with this disease to lie in order to be 

taken seriously. If you are an addict seeking treatment, being in withdrawal isn’t enough, you have to have some other disease 

like a broken bone to be treated. When I worked in the ER, we had one patient who would actually break his own finger to get 
pain medicine to treat his withdrawal and depression. If he had told the truth that he was in withdrawal, he wouldn’t have 

gotten treatment. As I have explained to all of you on your first visit here, what this disease is is a form of severe, debilitating 
depression and deserves treatment. Without appropriate treatment, people will of necessity turn to self-medication, just like 

some diabetics obtain insulin illegally over the internet because they can’t afford medical care. So the medical field has created 

this problem along with it’s own dysfunctional solution. 
 What would it be like if patients could just be honest? That is essentially the environment we try to foster here at High 

Point. There is really never a reason to keep secrets here. We are here to help, and will not discharge a patient simply for 
“failing” a drug screen. (Even that term is judgmental!) Instead, we look at an inappropriate dug screen as an indication that 

something is wrong. Like a patient running a fever. With most of our patients, if a drug screen is inappropriate, it’s because 
something bad has happened, or the patient is under increased stress. Our job is to try to help you through these difficult 

times. That frequently involves extra services like counseling, Mindfulness Meditation, or SMART Recovery. While some people 

may perceive this as punitive, it is important to understand that learning improved coping skills is often better than simply 
increasing medication. It is like teaching a person to fish instead of just giving them a fish. It may be a little harder initially, but 

the long-term benefits are much greater.  
 So the reasons we encounter here at the clinic for people not being extremely truthful are 1) because that is how 

people have been taught to behave based on previous experiences with health care providers, or 2) to avoid additional trips to 

the clinic. I get it. It can be a pain getting a ride, traveling long distances to get here, getting a babysitter, etc. But we can only 
do so much. We can’t do your recovery for you. We work hard for you, and all we ask is that you work as hard for yourself as 

we do! But we cannot make any progress if there isn’t truth and trust. In AA they have a saying, “We are only as sick as our 
secrets.” I have been doing this for a very  long time, and one thing I know for sure,  you cannot make progress if you are not 

honest. We all truly care about everyone in this practice, and we truly want what’s best for you, but you absolutely must be 
honest and truthful with us if we are to be able to help you achieve your goals. You all know we are not here to judge you, we 

are here to help you. 

 Back to the issue of drug screens, I truly wish we didn’t have to use drug screens at all. But state regulations and 
reality dictate that we must. Honestly, we all know that if you really want to fake a drug screen,  you can. I’ve even heard of 

people emptying their bladder, putting in a catheter and putting someone else’s urine back in their bladder—all to pass a drug 
screen!! (Also if you’ve never heard of the Whizzinator, you might want to check it out but not while your kids are watching.) In 

short, it’s not our job to be the pee police, our job is to help you, and if you really don’t want help, please go somewhere else. 

We all know there are plenty of clinics where you can simply exchange a $100 bill for a prescription. We all work very hard here 
at High Point to try to help people and we don’t want to waste that effort on someone who isn’t really interested in putting in 

the work themselves. Plus the fact that people who aren’t interested in doing better just drag everyone else down. We just 
don’t need that. So again, please just be honest with us, bear with us as we make adjustments to our new way of doing drug 

screens, and above all, keep up the good work!             - Vance Shaw, MD, FASAM 

We are only as sick as our secrets 



1) The color orange is named after the fruit  

2) George Washington had wooden teeth 

3) It is illegal to pee in the ocean in Portugal 

4) You can lead a cow downstairs but not upstairs 

5) Some turtles can breathe through their butts 

6) Mark Twain invented the elastic waistband 

7) There is a planet that rains glass sideways 

8) President Calvin Coolidge had a pet racoon 

9) Maine is the closest US state to Africa 

10) In some areas of Holland, every man under the age of 25 is 
required to be clean shaven 

11) Oreo cookies have been around longer than the chocolate chip 
cookie 

12) An ostrich’s eye is bigger than it’s brain 

13) In the state of Ohio it is illegal to catch mice without a hunting license 

 

**Answers to this and the Sharing Branches quiz (in the 203 lobby) can be gotten from the main office upon request. 

Did you know that… 

According to a study done by the University of 
Notre Dame, telling the truth can improve your 

health. The study found that telling fewer lies per 
week improved both mental health and physical 

health. Participants who told fewer or no lies 

reported fewer complaints such as feeling tense 
and having headaches, compared to the control 

group which was allowed to continue lying. Telling 
the truth isn’t only good for your soul, it’s good for 

your body too! 
 

When we’re lying our pupils dilate.  

 
A recent study showed that we are more trusting 

of bearded men rather than clean-shaven men, 
bearded men apparently come across with higher 

charisma and reliability. We are less likely to think 

that a bearded person is stretching the truth.  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

When a person lies, his or her body may undergo 

physical changes such as: increased heart beat, 
stuttering, increased breathing, sweating, higher 

vocal pitch, irregular face/body movements, head 
scratching, reduced blinking. 

TRUE or 

FALSE 


